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Metropolitan King County Council

Law, Justice and Human Services Committee

STAFF REPORT

AGENDA ITEM:             2

DATE: 

July 18, 2002
PROPOSED MOTION    2002-0238 
PREPARED BY: 
Clifton Curry
SUBJECT: A MOTION authorizing the county executive to enter into a contract with the state of Washington Department of Social and Health Services to provide support enforcement services.
SUMMARY: The King County Sheriff’s Office (KCSO) provides law enforcement services to unincorporated King County and, through contracts, to 13 cities, Metro Transit, King County Airport, and school districts.  The sheriff also provides other contract police services for governmental entities that allow the contracting agency to specify levels of service.  Contracts for police services generally recover the full costs of providing all services.

As part of the sheriff’s proposal for incorporating CX reductions in the 2002 budget, the KCSO proposed eliminating the special support enforcement unit.  The unit supported and investigated cases referred to the KCSO from the state DCS and county prosecutor related to state child support orders.  The unit served civil contempt warrants and used other means to enforce compliance with orders and ensure collection of monies owed for support.

While weighing the need to make reductions and identifying priorities within the office, the sheriff identified this unit for elimination to meet target reductions.  The KCSO noted that the unit supports a state program and had received a certain level of reimbursement.  Nevertheless, the state reimbursement did not fully recover the county’s costs, hence the recommendation for elimination.  During the budget negotiations last fall, the sheriff, prosecutor, and council agreed to reinstate the unit if sufficient revenues were generated to fully recover county costs estimated at about $325,000.  
Approval of this motion will allow the county to enter into an amended contract that recovers the costs of four detectives, a half-time sergeant, and an administrative assistant.  

Attendees:

1. Captain Mitzi Johanknecht, Criminal Investigation Division, KCSO

Attachment: 

1.  Executive Letter of Transmittal

2.  Proposed Motion 2002-00238
3.  Contract Amendment
